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ITEM NO. 2(2) GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (MAUI ISLAND PLAN: CHAPTER 8 (DIRECTED
GROWTH PLAN) - (HANA), AND CHAPTER 10 (MONITORING AND
EVALUATION))

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel) . . . Will the meeting of the General Plan Committee please come to order.
Before we begin, may I ask that you turn off all cell phones and other noise making devices or
put them on the silent mode. We would appreciate that. I am Councilmember Gladys Baisa,
Chair of the Committee. The Committee last met on August 16 th , in Hana and we heard a great
deal of testimony on the proposed Directed Growth Plan for the Hana region. However, because
of time constraints we were not able to take any action at the August 16 th meeting. Today, we
will continue our work on the Hana region and begin our review of Chapter 10, Monitoring and
Evaluation. If we are not able to finish our work today, we may recess to tomorrow, September
6 th , at 1:30 p.m. I'd like to introduce the Members that are here today. These are all voting
Members. Don Couch, Committee Vice-Chair.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning. Aloha, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Member Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Good morning, Madam Chair
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. And Member Mike White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And excused this morning are our Chair Mateo, Riki Hokama, and Joe Pontanilla, who
will be joining us later this morning. From the Administration, we have Will Spence, our
Planning Director.
MR. SPENCE: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Morning. We have John Summers, our Administrative Planning Officer.
MR. SUMMERS: Good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: And we also have Simone Bosco, Senior Planner.
MS. BOSCO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Mike Napier, GIS Analyst.
MR. NAPIER: Good morning, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. Dan McNulty-Huffman, GIS Analyst Supervisor.
MR. MCNULTY-HUFFMAN: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And that's it. And we have our Deputy Corporation Counsel, James Giroux.
MR. GIROUX: Aloha, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning. We also have my Committee Staff We have Legislative Attorney
Kirstin Hamman, Legislative Analyst Josiah Nishita, and Committee Secretary Clarita Balala.
We will be taking public testimony in just a little while here. The testimony will be limited to
the item on our agenda today. You may sign up at the desk in the lobby and you will be limited
to three minutes per person with one minute to conclude if requested. If you are. . .please state
your name when you testify and if you're representing a group we'd like to know that also. The
General Plan Committee will now receive public testimony and so far we have two folks signed
up to testify. If anybody else would like to testify, Chair would ask you to please sign up. We
have Mr. Jim Smith, who will be our first testifier and he'll be followed by Sandra Higman. Mr.
Smith.
...B

IN PUBLI

S I

NY...

MR. SMITH: Madam Chair, Members of the General Plan Committee, my name is Jim Smith. I
couldn't help but look at the front and see all the laptop up and distinguished looking gentlemen
and the women, but I'm a little concerned. What you have is testimony, but what you don't have
is advice from Hana. The Citizen Advisory Committee met 14 times. They studied. Bill
Fuhrmann was the Chair. . .they finished this work in 1994. The Council took that advice as well
as testimony, but they had this reflection and you don't have that reflection. You're gonna
plow. . .it appears to me that you can't have all of it. You can't have trust if you don't have the
substance, which is a reflection from the community, and you're making decisions that are
specific. You've changed words, for example Country Town; you change it to Small Town. You
have Hana Town and now you have Small Town Hana School, it's just unreal. I would ask you
to recognize that it is the advice of the community that gives substance to your work and that
happens not on a day when somebody's angry. That happens over 15 hours in the Haiku. . .15
meetings, hours and hours, specific projects considering that because we want our Council to
have the advice of the community and that happens when there is a vote by a Committee,
Advisory Committee that takes a position. It doesn't come from a laptop. It doesn't come from
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a degree. It comes from Bill Fuhrmann working with the people in Hana with people who don't
like Bill Fuhrmann and people who do fashioning advice to you and going forward. We don't
have that. We need that. There is at the bottom of back of this Plan a Implementation Section,
Page 31, and its implementation responsibilities for the region and that is the advice you get and
you do it when you budget. And the Mayor is supposed to act. He's supposed to implement
each plan and what you're doing is you're not focusing on what the Citizen Advisory Committee
advises. You're looking at a technocrat and recognizing the wisdom-MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. SMITH: --comes from that. And I appreciate your time and I would ask you to take more time and
to let a Citizen Advisory Committee reflect upon this Urban and Rural Boundary issue in detail.
not you on a snapshot. Thank you very much.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Smith. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none,
Mr. Smith, thank you very much.
MR. SMITH: You're welcome.
CHAIR BAISA: Our next testifier is Sandra Higman and she's the only other person who signed up to
testify this morning. Ms. Higman.
MS. HIGMAN: Good morning, my name is Sandra Higman and I came this morning all the way from
Kaupo, because I attended the meeting last week and I felt fairly optimistic about the process. I
felt like we were heard and that. . .and traditionally Mr. Carroll had assured us that traditionally
the Council listened to the representative from the areas. And the only reason I came today was
because I realized that the Council did not support the representative on the West side and that
frightened me. I thought, you know, I just want to reassure you and encourage the Council to
support the residences of the people that live there. Because there were two issue that came up
after that meeting and first time I heard that Gladys. . .I'm sorry, Madam Chairman, that you
were going to ask the people who owned properties what they wanted to do. And at first I
thought that's really a good idea, but the more I thought about it, I thought, you know, if I owned
ten acres on the Hana coast and I was poor, I wanted money, I wasn't able to do what I wanted to
do with my life and someone came in and said we can subdivide your land and you can become
rich. It would be difficult for me even though I'm an environmentalist so-called still it's a
challenge to turn that down. And I. . .and again that same issue came up with the zoning, 'cause
I'd asked Mr. Spence about. . :cause I thought that with their. . .zoning could be changed and he
went into a long detail, no, it would take two years of someone's time, $100,000 to change the
zoning, but then later on in that same meeting he was saying that in the growth boundaries
probably what's needed is a comprehensive rezoning where you would talk to each individual
landowner and let them decide whether they wanted to zone half acre, ten acres, five acres, and I
thought, oh no, wait a minute, you're foisted with the same problem of a private owner who
stands to benefit financially from it, whose decision to do that would affect ramifications on
down the year with infrastructure resources, everything else. And I thought, you know, for once
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I'm glad to say there's government, because the government is a Council. Your duty is to look at
the big picture, you know, not just to look at what's going to benefit an individual landowner.
You know, we...as you are our elected officials, we trust you to look at that big picture, have
long range planning, and not just do the quick expedient thing because this is what somebody
wants.
MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MS. HIGMAN: May I extend for one more minute?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, please. Go ahead.
MS. HIGMAN: Thank you. Okay. I'm sorry . . . (inaudible). . . The future, okay, you guys. . .what you
do, you have to think about what's gonna be like 10 - 15 years from now. Are people gonna
remember the concerns that you have because it's not policy written down for each detail? Like
right now, someone comes to the Planning Department and wants to change things. The
Planning Department, all they see is, oh, let's see, growth boundary so that means we want
growth in that area, so we should probably go ahead and approve this because they don't have
the history. I love what he said. You need the history of what these people were thinking at the
time. Like Special Management Area -MS. HAMMAN: Four minutes.
MS. HIGMAN: --the Hana coastline is in the Special Management Area. Why was that done? You
know, if those people back there who were doing it 20 years ago saw the value, they wanted to
preserve this so maybe they did Interim because that was the only way they could keep
development from happening. So we have to have the historic thing of what their attitude was
when it was created before we go and change it, and then think about what it's gonna be like 20
years from now. When they don't have history of what we. . .the laborious work they
went through trying to preserve Maui. So be noticed, Council, who saved Maui from going
down the Oahu path. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Higman. Members, questions for our testifier? Seeing none,
Ms. Higman, thank you. Is there anyone else in the gallery who would like to testify? Mr.
Mayer? And you can turn in your paperwork afterwards.
MR. MAYER: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Good morning.
MR. MAYER: Good morning, Madam Chair. Two items, one is on Chapter 10, the very end of
Chapter 10 there's a Table 10.2 on there where it indicates a bunch of measures that should be
performance measures for this plan over the years. One of the recommendations we had made -I think in GPAC --was that there's be numbers added to that table and what I would I urge you to
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do. . .1 know you don't have. . .you won't. . .not be able to do today, but there should be a
baseline number for each of those performance measures at the end of Chapter 10 so that we
know where we are today. So as the years go by we will be able to see whether we're achieving
those goals or not. So I urge you to ask the Staff to prepare that so that when you go into first
and seconding reading that you'll have numbers associated with those standards. The other thing
is that I would urge you to consider something that Mr. White suggested a month or two ago with
regards to the Upcountry Highway, and that is creating a protection area on the Haleakala
Highway, I would urge you to consider doing that for the Hana Highway. This is one of our
major economic engines really on this island. People come to Maui very often to drive down to
Hana and I would urge you to consider putting a protection area whether it'd be 500 feet or 400
feet along that highway. I think that was a very wise idea what you did for Haleakala Highway.
And I would urge you to do something similar for the Hana Highway possibly even including the
back side of the mountain through Kaupo, et cetera, as a protection area with reduced protection
side on smaller lots and in communities, let's say like Keanae or Kaupo itself. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Mayer. Members, questions for Mr. Mayer? Seeing none, thank you
very much. Is there anyone else who would like to testify? Would you please come forward and
turn in your paperwork later, please. Good morning.
MS. KAEO: Good morning. My name is Geraldine Kaeo and I'm here because I'm very concerned. I
received a letter on Saturday regarding our properties, our family properties in Hamoa and
Haneoo. I'm asking that you not make any decisions until we are informed of what's going on.
This is the first notification we had. Monday was a. . .Saturday, I got it on Saturday, of course
Sunday and Monday there was no one to talk to, and I'm just asking that before you make any
changes that will affect our family properties that you get more input and more testimony. Thank
you.
CHAIR BAISA: Any questions for the testifier, Members? Seeing none, Ms. Kaeo, thank you.
MS. KAEO: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there anyone else who would like to testify? Seeing no one coming forward,
Members, without objection, the Chair will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
... ND
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CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Okay. We'll proceed with our deliberations for today,
Members. The General Plan Update, the Maui Island Plan, Chapter 8, Directed Growth
Plan - Hana and Chapter 10, Monitoring and Evaluation. The Chair will accept a motion to
approve the 2010 versions of Maps El and E2.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to accept the 2010 version, Maps El and E2.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam. Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino to accept. . .to approve
the 2010 versions of Maps El and E2. Chair will entertain any discussion or amendments to the
maps. Mr. Spence, would you like to make any statement before we get into this, to bring us
back to where we ended at the last meeting?
MR. SPENCE: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: And then we'll ask Member Carroll for any remarks he might want to make.

MR. SPENCE: Yes. Thank you, Madam Chair. And I was going to defer to. . .1 know Mr. Carroll has
some discussion for the Committee. When we met. . .when the Committee met out on August
le, out in Hana, we heard a lot of testimony, particularly regarding the Rural Growth
Boundaries in Hana, particularly on the makai side of Hana Highway. And there's a lot of
concern that somehow these boundaries are going to permit subdivisions to take place and there
was a lot of concern about growth out there and I share that concern. The, you know the, another
concern that we heard a lot was that perhaps this would become a place for people with means.
They come in and build luxury homes and like that, and it would change these, between the half
acre lots and those with money coming in, it would, it's gonna change the character of Hana.
What concerned me is not to not include some of the properties that are currently within State
Rural, community plan Rural, and County Interim. If we don't include those within the Rural
Growth Boundaries, essentially what happens is down zoning. It's a. . .we create another layer
of conflict of inconsistency between all of our plans, and not that I'm concerned about so many
subdivisions going in, because that just hasn't been the case for the 50 years that that Rural has
been in place. My concern is for local families who've owned that property for, you know,
sometimes many generations. Our plans tend to favor the large landowner, you know,
we've. . .you know, everybody knows who the large landowners are and there's been a lot of
discussion about what projects are included in this plan and they're mostly really large projects.
When I hear people concerned about, you know, properties in Hana, they're mostly smaller
properties. A lot of times they're local families. My concern was that the community
understand that if in the effort to keep the character of Hana are these individual property owners
giving up entitlements where they could provide for their own families. Half of the affordable
housing battle is the cost of land. If we're giving up the ability to subdivide, if we're giving up
the ability perhaps to build another home, that makes things just that much less affordable for the
people who need it the most. Those with money don't. . .you know, can fare our land use system
a little better than what most local families do. So I approached Councilmember Carroll with
these concerns. He recommended that we go back out to the community and we explain a little
bit further, and we received additional testimony and concerns and I'll let him fill in the blanks,
but the concerns pretty much remain the same that regard if these boundaries are in place, people
are concerned that, you know, it just paves the way for subdivisions to go in. And I, while I may
not agree with that opinion, that's one of the things that we heard over and over out there. It's
really to Councilmember Carroll's credit that he wanted to reach out to the community and I did
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myself and really make sure that the community understood, you know, what was going down
with the Maui Island Plan. And I think I've said enough and I believe Mr. Carroll will have
considerable more.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Spence. Before we continue, the Chair would like to note
the presence of Member Pontanilla and also that Mark King is arriving. Okay. Mr. Carroll, if
you would like to make some remarks, please.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. And pretty much what Mr. Spence just passed on
to everyone here today is what he passed on to the meeting in Hana, and I think we had about
70 people there, and what I had discussed with numerous people in the Hana area. And in that
meeting we had wealthy people with a lot of land, we had poor people with a lot of land, we had
poor people with no land, we had every conceivable part of the community at that meeting.
Also, I met with uncountable people that called me, talked to me, wrote to me, and I think that
should be very telling. Even after all of these presentations and don't anybody dare tell me that
Hana people don't understand, because we do. We do understand. After all of that, it was
unanimous that we do not go into this. . .the boundaries that were proposed, unanimous. Now,
think about that for a few minutes, unanimous. Not well, maybe this, not well, maybe that. Like
the woman that just came up right now, eh, we don't know what's going on, don't change
anything. All the way from that to all the people that do understand and have been notified and
has studied this, they do not want it. We have over here, several ones that we don't have a
problem with, the Town Country Boundary, Airport, and a few, there's four of them over here
that I would hope that Mr. Couch could do in a separate motion, okaying those four things. That
would be 109, 110, 111, and 114, I believe were the four if that could be in a separate motion.
Everything else I would move to deny, to take it out. And that's it in a nutshell and I could talk
long, really long over here about different cases and what, but I think this is the one thing that I
would like to leave with you: people are aware that there might be hardships, people over there
that where there might be hardships with their land, but the people in my district, in Hana,
believe in one thing, the common good, what is good for our people, what is good for our land.
And that's why you can have a consensus like that, an unanimous consensus, because some
people are thinking, well gee, I could make a lot of money off this but is it worthwhile? The
answer is no. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Carroll. And I'd like to thank you and Mr. Spence for
making the effort to go out to Hana again to meet with the community. Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Chair, I am sorry. If I could just say one more thing. Mr. Spence,
when I asked him, he went out. And he really, really went the extra mile. He explained
everything like that today, he stayed afterwards and answered questions, and before the meeting
was finished, he got a thunderous applause, more than I did.
CHAIR BAISA: Wonderful. Again, thank you to both of you for the extra efforts, you know, it really
helps this Committee that you did the extra legwork, and I'm sure that the people of Hana really
appreciate it. It certainly helps us in our decision-making. Mr. Couch, if you'd like to proceed.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Directing the Members attention to Exhibit F, I
move to.. .
CHAIR BAISA: And the. . .excuse me, Mr. Couch, the Exhibit F, the revision is 9/5/2012. I want to
make sure everybody has the right -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Oh, correct.
CHAIR BAISA: --Exhibit, 'cause there was a previous one. Okay, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to convert the Hana Airport Country Town Growth
Boundary identified as D109 to a Small Town Growth Boundary.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second. Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any discussion?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, just -CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --for the record, the next three are pretty much just changing the names.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair has no objection if you would like to put them together.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I would like to put 10 and 11 in there as well.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. The seconder, okay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second. No problem with that.
CHAIR BAISA: Proceed, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: That's it. Just changing the words Country Town to Small Town as per our
Table 8-2.
CHAIR BAISA: Right. Further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Oh, that's 109, 110, 111, and 114?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No, we haven't done 114 yet.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Oh, okay, just those three.
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CHAIR BAISA: Just those three. Further discussion? All those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Hearing no noes, the motion carries. We have seven ayes and two
Members excused, Member Mateo and Member Hokama.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, in light of the Planning Director's and Mr. Carroll's comments,
I, personally am not going to make a motion on D112 and D113. If other Members want to.
that's their prerogative.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Any Members would like to make any amendments in those areas? Seeing
none, Mr. Couch, moving on.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to convert Hana 7, the Hana 7 Country Town Growth
Boundary identified as D114 to a Small Town Growth Boundary, and again, that would be a
housekeeping issue.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any discussion? Seeing none, all
those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes, two Members excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
MR. SPENCE: For the Committee's awareness the Item D113 that's, that is to include it. It actually
should say to include the harbor area within a. . .it in a Small Town Growth Boundary.
It doesn't quite show on the map. The. . .that's Helene Hall where we met within the State
Urban District, the County facility. My. . .if we do not put that within the Small Town Boundary
essentially what we're saying is we want that property to be agriculture and it creates a
nonconformity and will be all kinds of problems when we go to permitting if we need to do
repairs or improvements.
CHAIR BAISA: And this is Dl 13?
MR. SPENCE: That's correct.
CHAIR BAISA: Any Member want to make such a motion. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I'd like to hear from both the Department and Mr. Carroll. I
believe there was some concern when we talked about it in Hana in that the section beyond,
there's some concern. Let me see if I can point it out here. This section right here, I believe is
there's some concern about commercial harbor and commercial things that could happen in
there. Is that right, Mr. Carroll?
CHAIR BAISA: Excuse me. . .Mr. Carroll?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, I'm sorry.
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Yes, because that is ranch land over there. The
ranch owns that area and that was why the concern over there because you could do a
commercial endeavor on the area. If you were to modify that and if with the just this one
and redraw that boundary, Helene Hall and from over there, the end over there going up, it would
be alright but not the whole seven acres.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, just to clarify with the Department and Mr. Carroll. So there's
a TMK right here and a TMK right there and a TMK right there. Would those be where the
County property or the Helene Hall and the park is?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning?
MR. SPENCE: I believe so. We can get the GIS information, and just for clarity, I believe we would
want to actually include the dock facility and State property unless someone can correct me.
Again, the thought is I'm really concerned that we don't create a nonconformity. that it'd become
difficult to get permits to maintain that facility for the people out there.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. Like I said, that was a concern for that area
where there was. . .because they were worried about growth. However, because it would be
almost impossible to build anything in that area between the hill it would be physically
impossible, I would have no objection to including that.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, while it might be physically impossible don't put anything past
people with a lot of money. So my.. .
CHAIR BAISA: We've seen the hill monument, yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yes. My motion would be to as to include portions of D113 that would follow
this TMK which includes State of Hawaii and State. . .County of Maui lands, to include that into
D113 and then come straight across here where it already is.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that motion is to exclude all of the ranch land.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Correct.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNC1LMEMBER VICTORINO: So it'd be easier to understand.
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CHAIR BAISA: So we have a motion by Mr. Couch. Is that a second, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: That's a second. Planning, comments? Just be sure we're clear on what we're doing.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah. I would just want to make sure. . .11 don't have a pointer.
CHAIR BAISA: Let's find one of those magic, the lights here for Mr. Spence, please.
MR. SPENCE: I got it. I wonder if we can check the ownership here.
CHAIR BAISA: GIS, can you help us?
MR. SPENCE: I know that a lot of facility that is used by the community and that area is just above the
harbor.
CHAIR BAISA: Just give these guys a minute. They will get it.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: It's ranch.
MR. SPENCE: Okay. That. . .just for clarity, you know, certainly up to the Committee.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Mr. Carroll and Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: My motion was to follow the TMKs all the way up to where it jets here.
because it appears that there's already. . .there's a parking lot and the buildings here so I'm
gonna include that portion if that's okay with Mr. Carroll.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Carroll, comment?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you. That portion over there from the road that comes
around to where that line goes up, that's all ranch property.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Right, but it. . .should that be included in the Small Town Boundary as well as
all this, the County and State property? Because you've already got a parking lot there, right
here, and you've got whatever buildings those are, right there --I believe that's.. .
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino? Mr. Carroll, hang on guys. Not all at once.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. And no offense to everybody but-CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I really want clarification, because I know what we talking about.
CHAIR BAISA: We all do.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. So we're all okay with that. The point I'm trying to make
right now is if that's being used by the public and is being. . .is it being leased to the County, do
we have any kind of agreement to use the land or is just out of the goodness of the Hana Ranch
and then one day they can just snap it back, so that's what I would be asking the question before
I include it, to pull anything up I'd like to know some clarification in that respect.
CHAIR BAISA: Who has that answer to that question? Mr. Spence, do you know?
MR. SPENCE: I'm not sure. I would defer to the Member from the area who's familiar with land uses.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Carroll, can you help us?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes, thank you, Chair. That is Hana Ranch property and they are
letting the community use that area. All the way, from where right on the top where you see the
road come down. Those houses that you see in that sort of that checkmark corner over there
those aren't down the bay. Those are up the hill by the school. Just you're not seeing the cliff
coming down. Thank you. Alright, yeah, this is the road coming down. All over here is the
parking lot, right over here. Over here is, all this section over here is all upper by the ballpark.
CHAIR BAISA: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: It's just that it looks like it's down by the bay but it's not. That's
Roland Chang's house and some others up there. As far as, like I say, the community was
concerned, they didn't want to see because somebody could. . .in theory I suppose you could put
a hotel over there if you have enough money.
CHAIR BAISA: Oh my.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That. . .so, Mr. Carroll. . .that's my question, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Is there any kind of agreement there? Is there anything written or
it's just that the Hana Ranch is letting.. .
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Mr... .
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Carroll, if you could.. .
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: There is no written agreement.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a lot of gentlemen's agreements going on and that's —
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Then Madam.. .
CHAIR BAISA: --how we get into trouble. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Then Madam Chair, then I amend my motion to completely exclude the Hana
Ranch property.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino, okay?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Then I'll second it.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. So that's our motion and our second. Everybody's clear? Any further
discussion? Mr. Carroll, any further comments?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I think. . .excuse me. I think that about covers the communities
concerns.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further.. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, just a fast clarification for me. Although I didn't go to
the Hana meeting, I just wanna ask, when I went there previously for some gatherings I note that
some of the people in Hana especially the fishermen, I think, do have a. . .they have a building
up there where they congregate so I don't know if that's a particular area. And the other thing
that I'd like to add is that because of the terrain, you know, it's. . .you gotta a mean drop and for
someone to build, you know, it's almost like, yeah, you know, you gotta get a lotta, lotta money
and because of the Elevation Ordinance, it may prohibit Hana Ranch from doing that so maybe
Planning Department can clarify that statement in regards to the elevation.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence?
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MR. SPENCE: Well, I probably will just repeat what Mr. Carroll said. This area here, it's very steep
because this is up by the school, up by the, you know, you're getting towards the ball field. I
believe these are the facilities used by the fishermen. I see guys hanging out there as well. But
this is very steep in here, this is essentially unbuildable. But I'm not, so I'm not sure that that
answers the Council man's question the.. .
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah, I think you did when you mentioned unbuildable, you
know.
MR. SPENCE: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So.. .
MR. SPENCE: But again, I defer to the Hana representative.
CHAIR BAISA: Further comments or questions, Members, on the motion? Seeing. . .Mr. Carroll, are
you trying to say something more?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No, just that we call it the Akule Hale and that is used by the
community. It is on ranch land with permission.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Any further discussion? If not, all those in favor of the motion, say,
"aye .
-

COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Chair will mark it seven ayes, no noes, two Members excused. Motion
carries.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
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CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, and again, in light of Mr. Spence's and Mr. Carroll. . .and
Member Carroll's comments, I have no more motions to make but there are several suggested by
the Department so if any other Members are.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Any other Members would like to propose any amendments?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes. Mr.. . .Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Just a. . .thank you. No, just a clarification on behalf of Mr. Carroll,
`cause I noticed there's three other items added to our new Exhibit F.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so just wondering if Mr. Carroll is aware and has comments
about the last three items, D122, D123, and D124?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Carroll, comments?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yes, we're aware, the community is aware, and we do not support it.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Cochran. Thank you for bringing that up. Yes, Ms. Bosco or is it
John?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Staff did notice a couple of technical issues with the maps and this
relates back to the Hana Community Plan map and so we have three corrections that we'd like to
point out to the Committee members. That would be D122 through D124. I'd like to have
Simone explain those with the help of our GIS staff.
CHAIR BAISA: Go right ahead, Simone.
MS. BOSCO: Thank you, John. Members, basically we discovered an error on the 1994 Community
Plan map that was used in the community plan booklet that was published. Our records, our GIS
maps are correct; however, in the development of this particular boundary which is not on. . .the
boundary is actually Hana 1 on the Hana El map. In this case, we noticed that the actual
Community Plan Rural designation was not correct, and so based upon that error, we went back
and redrew the boundary to exclude approximately 19 acres but add back in 25 acres to
accurately reflect where the Community Plan Rural really is. And so if GIS can, you know, if
they want to add to the explanation, essentially the boundary shifts slightly south and excludes a
-17-
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portion of the Conservation District and only reflects the Community Plan Rural that is really
there. Does that explain it? So we have three boundary changes but essentially that constitutes a
shift south so that the entire boundary is. . .if GIS can highlight the actual boundary and show the
comparison that would be helpful. So this is the exclusion, D122. It's about 19 acres and then
we have the addition which is D123, which is approximately 25 acres, and we have a very small
one acre addition to. . .if you could point that out. Oh, excuse me, that's. . .okay, that's a
separate area, okay, so and then if you could point out the entire boundary, that would be helpful,
or if you can, the new boundary. The new boundary is essentially a combination of what's
existing and what's new which is 123.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further comments on those corrections? If not, Chair will ask Member Carroll for
his comments.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Okay. These corrections are only to the map. Boundaries are the
same. There's no change in boundaries, right, actual boundaries? It's just the map was
incorrect.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, is that correct?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: No objection.
MS. BOSCO: Correct. It's the. . just to clarify, the Community Plan Hana map was incorrect that we
based the Rural Growth Boundary on, so the actual Rural Growth Boundary does change based
upon the Community Plan map error. So we did shift the Rural Growth Boundary south.
CHAIR BAISA: . . . (inaudible).. .
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: And that's the change shown here?
MS. BOSCO: Yes.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah. So essentially there's a map.. .
MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair?
MS. BOSCO: It's a mapping correction.
CHAIR BAISA: Not necessarily boundary corrections. Yes, Mr. Spence?
MR. SPENCE: I mean to. . .maybe the simplest way to do it is to say in, consistent with the actions of
this Committee thus far, if you wanted to remove, you know, any Rural Boundaries from those
areas that I think that would be the consistent motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, just to. . .because they brought up the Community Plan map
over here. So they're saying to take out essentially take out 122 because its conservation, is that
correct?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Correct.
MS. BOSCO: Correct. That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And this is already in Rural, right here, that's the blue, right here.
MS. BOSCO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: You're saying to add this portion and down here which is 123, because it
already is in Rural.
MS. BOSCO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
MS. BOSCO: That's correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: So we're taking out this section, which is 122, and adding 123.
MS. BOSCO: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Is that clearer, Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yeah, it's clear and there's no objection to that.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. Chair will entertain a motion to that effect.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay. Madam Chair, since it is to. . .one is a removal and one is an addition,
I'm gonna make the motion separately if that's alright.
CHAIR BAISA: Fine.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, referring to D122, I move to remove approximately 19 acres
from the Rural Growth Boundary identified as the Hana 1 area and D122.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Are we ready to vote? Are we
clear? Seeing none, all those in favor, say, "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries, seven ayes, two Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to add approximately 25 acres to the Hana 1 Rural
Growth Boundary identified as D123.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any further discussion? Seeing
none, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries, seven ayes, two Members excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And Madam Chair, they mentioned the 124 which appears to be in a different
location so I'd like to hear a discussion on that.
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, if you could help us with that.
MS. BOSCO: Yes, thank you, Member Couch. This addition of one acre is in a different location. It's
located on the existing Hana 12L area and essentially it arose because of the same mapping error,
and simply it's correcting the map to reflect the Community Plan Rural which is underlying this
area so we're just adding one acre to the 12L Boundary or area on the map. Is that clear?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch, is that okay?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, if we could bring it up on the map on the right hand side where
the community plan is, I think it's further south, or I mean, west, yeah south.
CHAIR BAISA: GIS, if you guys can help us.
MS. BOSCO: This particular addition is on Map E2 and if you direct your attention to E2, you'll find
the boundary labeled 12L, that's where it's located.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh, Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: It appears on the map that this is the current section 12L and they're just
adding this one little -CHAIR BAISA: Right.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --portion. And the reason being?
MS. BOSCO: Again, because we did discover that the correct Hana Community Plan map includes
D124 as a Community Plan Rural so we're reflecting the Community Plan Rural and including it
in the boundary.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And Madam Chair, this is. . .this goes along with the issues with hand drawn
maps and computer drawn maps. It appears that the Rural Boundary bisects D124 and I don't
know what the intent was back then. I'd be more than willing to at least put that much in, into
Rural 'cause that's what the Community Plan says, but I'd like to know from the Department
what the deal is with that little extra piece here or if Mr. Carroll knows.
CHAIR BAISA: Let's ask Mr. Carroll and then we'll get to the Department. Mr. Carroll, any
comments?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Just that we support what the Community Plan, the intention is of
and we realized there were some errors on the map and when the community looks at things like
this it's. . .we're looking at just correcting what it should be that the community decided on
before so we have no objection to it.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Carroll. Planning, comments? Yes, go ahead.
MR. MCNULTY-HUFFMAN: Thank you, Chair. The difference you're seeing up there is just the
difference in terms of the scanned map not being completely aligned with the current, but based
on interpretation if you look at that carefully you'll see that the scan actually needs to be shifted
slightly which we can do for individual pieces where we've just done the overall map, but we do
believe that represents what was intended by the scanned map.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Alright, given that, Madam Chair, I move to add approximately one acre to the
Rural Growth Boundary identified as Hana 12L and D124.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any discussion?
Seeing none, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes, two Members excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Balsa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further amendments or corrections that any Member would like to propose?
Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Madam Chair. can we have a short recess?
CHAIR BAISA: Absolutely. How long?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Two minutes.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. The meeting will be in recess for a very short time, please do not run around.
Meeting is in recess. ... (gavel).. .
RECESS:

9:56 a.m.

RECONVENE:

9:58 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order. Mr. Carroll. . .Mr. White,
I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. Staff is handing out an amendment that I
would like to propose.
CHAIR BAISA: If you'd like to read that, Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, basically, I. . .Chair, I move to create a 500 foot greenbelt on
both sides of Hana Highway beginning at the bridge on the Hana side of Hanauana Road and
extending through Keanae, Hana, Kipahulu, and Kaupo to Ulupalakua and ending just before the
winery. The greenbelt as you know this goes through. . .well, the greenbelt would exclude for
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one, all Urban, Small Town, and Rural lots; number two, all parcels of 15 acres or less in size
and any portion of the 500-foot distance that exceeds 25 percent of lot depth.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair, I second the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. White, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Any further comment,
Mr. White?
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yes, thank you, Chair. You know, as we've done in other areas and
Mr. Mayer mentioned this morning, we have a large dependence on Maui of having open space
and greenbelts, and I think whatever we can do to continue to protect lands that are part of our
visual resources, we should try to do while we are still dealing with large landowners, and this
motion takes into consideration that a 500-foot distance is a significant part of a 15-acre parcel.
Of course the, you know, the big challenge is if you've got a lot with not a lot of depth but a lot
of road frontage then you could use up the entire lot with the 500-foot distance. So that is why
the third part of the motion, the third item limits the distance of the greenbelt to 25 percent of lot
depth. So it won't be 500 feet if the lot depth is less than 2,000 feet. So I think this should
provide the kind of protection that we are looking for and at the same time respect the fact that
we don't want to take away any rights of people that have smaller parcels along the affected
roadway, and that's my motion. I'd be happy to.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. White. Chair will entertain comments from Mr. Victorino, the
seconder and then we'll go to Member Carroll for his comments.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Alright, thank you. And I can compare with. . .we've done this in
other areas and I think this is something I think we can do. I'd like to see as a standard
procedure in all the areas from this point forward and making sure that every area has this
greenbelt and this 500-foot. And I thank Mr. White, 'cause I think that was the concerns we had
discussed when Upcountry because of the way some of the lots and some of the people, they may
have a long lot but depth wise was very limited. So I think this really puts it in perspective
where we need to do and how to do it, and I hope that when we review the plans that this would
become standard language with all the rest of the plans, because I don't think we did that in the
first round. I think we kind of put the areas, but we didn't put the specifics.. .
CHAIR BAISA: We didn't go through this depth.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. So I think this is something that we can amend as we go
through our second review, Madam Chair. I would like to thank Mr. White, 'cause, you know,
he's been working on this and I like, we've discussed it and I like this and I can wholeheartedly
support.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Mr. White and then we'll get to Mr. Carroll.
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COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Yeah, thank you. Just one added thing, I'm not sure if this motion can
apply to areas outside of the two maps that are part of the motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Well let's hear from Mr. Carroll and then we'll get to Planning. Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Alright, first of all, I'd like to reaffirm the areas from where to
where if Mr. White could.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: It's the beginning at the bridge of the Hana side of Hanauana Road
which is in Huelo through Keanae, Hana. . .basically taking the entire roadway all the way
through Hana, Kipahulu, Kaupo to Ulupalakua but excluding all small lots and.. .
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yeah, I got the excluding part. 1 just wanted to the total area
covered. Chair. we've talked about that for a long time and we always wanted to preserve the
areas. I've never had it reported back to my community, to tell you the truth. I don't. . .it sounds
good and we all want to and we agree with the intent most certainly.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Carroll, you'll have an opportunity before we're done. Remember this is. . .we
will be producing a draft and there will be an opportunity. There will be a clean-up and there
will be a public hearing and first and second readings. So they will have the opportunity to come
back and, you know, comment if they don't want it.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yeah, I realize that. I was just trying to make my concerns known.
I'd support it at this time but not necessarily when it does come back, because I would like to get
a little review from my area.
CHAIR BAISA: Sure, thank you. Mr. Couch, I'm sorry, Mr. Pontanilla and then Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Fine. Thank you. I, you know, I know we added in different
areas that 500-foot boundary but, you know, I'm hearing Mr. Carroll and that's the same issue
that I may have in regards to this area, Hana. Because of. . .and number one, because of the
number of people that are on the parcels themselves. There are, you know, some parcels may
have 100 names and it, you know, for us to add that 500. . .although Mr. White had created
something over here which I thought was great, number three, but again I share the concerns in
regards to, you know, what Member Carroll had tried to portray in regards to this here. And
again, I hope the people of Hana especially the old Hawaiian families understand what we're
doing. And we don't forget, and we don't forget when we do the second draft that they be here
to voice their concern in regards to what we're trying to do as Council members. So as far as
that, you know the 500 foot, I can support it in theory, but again we need to communicate with
the community. And then I have another one that I, you know, want to make comment on. It's
not on this 500 foot. The other comment that I'd like to make is that, you know, we've
eliminated a whole bunch of stuff over here and, you know, I don't know if we left room for
growth for Hana, but hearing some of the family members saying that, you know, don't include
us. But in the end if you gonna subdivide your property, again, it's gonna cost you money. It's
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gonna cost you money. Big landowners, no problems, but the ones that don't have money may
be, you know, may be hurt in the end. So I thought I'd provide you that comment for the people
of Hana that don't want their land to be included. Thank you.

CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla. I think the Chair would like comments from Planning on
this amendment before we do anything else. Planning?
MR. SPENCE: Thank you, Madam Chair. There's a number of things, I mean, Staff's over here
discussing a lot of things with it. There's a concern that perhaps the motion, I mean, 'cause
we're dealing with boundaries perhaps it should only deal with the two maps that are in front of
us. I'll let Mr. Summers comment to that. We do have some proposed language for the Hana
Belt Road. I would note that the proposed amendment extends outside of the Hana Community
Plan area so we're, we would, you'll actually be amending, you know, other areas of the County.
My concern with it, I understand the intent and I think all the Council members know I'm a
photographer and I'm very sensitive towards our landscapes. The. . .I think about what would an
amendment like this do to, say, the Auwahi Wind Farm, the ability to place structures that have
already been approved. What about. . .just because we see a little house alongside of the road
doesn't mean that a small property, it could be a very large property with one little teeny house
on it. You know, so I've. . .just going through the. . .we haven't really been able to look at what
the consequences of the motion would be. I understand the intent and I support the intent to
preserve our vistas. The. . .just without really examining it, I have a bit of caution.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Spence, I'm hearing something and maybe I'm not hearing you correctly, but
would you then prefer that maybe we defer making this amendment for the next time we look at
this so that you have time to look into the ramifications, Mr. Carroll has time to meet with his
community. You know, it's up to the Members. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Along those lines, it would be. . .I would think the
better way might be to put in the language in the text to say, "at community plan time, we would
like a 500-foot greenway on either side of the road." If it's at all practicable and having
exclusions in here because the other portion is as Mr. Spence mentioned and Mr. White
mentioned, the motion goes beyond the two maps of which is that's a point of order that I was
going to ask you about.
CHAIR BAISA: Maybe Mr. Giroux can comment. Mr. Giroux. comments?
MR. GIROUX: Thank you, Chair. This is really difficult to deal with on the flying. I'm gonna.. .
CHAIR BAISA: So what else is new?
MR. GIROUX: You know, there's a lot of levels that we really need to look at this, because we don't
understand exactly what the unintended consequences are. However, there, you know. from the
big policy picture down to the nuts and bolts of looking at wording. . .1 don't know where the
Chair wants me to start, because this is massive --26-
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CHAIR BAISA: Okay.. .
MR. GIROUX: --and I don't wanna take your whole day discussing something that might need to just
be postponed and hashed over. I really would hate to run off pedantically, wasting your time.
`cause I can do that.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Giroux. I think we get the point. Ms. Bosco, are you
trying to say something, then I'll get to Mr. White.
MS. BOSCO: Yes, thank you, Chair. Members, I would just like to point out that in the text. which
we'll be getting to shortly, we do have the language, which is to propose a protected area for the
Hana Belt Road. Now, the Hana Belt Road is actually already a defined area which basically
comprises State Department of Transportation, the road, State Department of Transportation land
and some County land, and there may be the actual boundary of the Hana Belt Road as it's
defined in the National District is actually less than Member White is proposing. It only
really. . .the intent of that District, it's a historic district, is to protect the integrity of the road, the
bridges and the scenic qualities of the actual road. So we had proposed that language in the text
to provide some intent, and I would say one possibility would be to, you know, further describe
the intent in the text as you wish, and you could also obviously flesh out some of the more
detailed issues during the community plan process. I just wanted to point that out for the
Members.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Ms. Bosco. Mr. White.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Thank you, Madam Chair. I would be happy to withdraw the motion
for further discussion and bring it up possibly at our next meeting.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. White. Appreciate that, Chair will accept the withdrawal.
Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Carroll?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. I would just like to say on behalf of our district
that before any motion is made to cover this, I would like to see all the concerns today in writing
addressed, also the legal opinion, and hopefully to have that to where I can work with my
community before we have the discussion on the floor over here. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much, Mr. Carroll. I'm sure that Staff will make sure that we get
what we need. Okay. Any further discussion or amendments that the Members wish to make on
the maps? Seeing none, we can vote on the main motion. All those in favor, say, "aye".
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: The. . .Mr. Couch, you know, why don't we -VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: --take our morning break —
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: --and when we come back, we'll get into the text. So if you could please be back at
25 minutes after 10:00. the Chair would much appreciate that. Meeting is now in recess.
. (gavel). .
RECESS:

10:13 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:28 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order. Mr. Couch, the Chair will
accept a motion to approve the text from Pages 8-62 through 8-65 of the Planning Director's
marked up version.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, just to clarify, I'll make the motion and clarifying that. Madam
Chair, I move to approve the text as proposed on the August 2, 2012, actually the August 1, 2012
transmittal from the Mayor from Page 8-62 to 8-65.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Mr. Couch.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, in regards to some testimony we heard on the 16 th , I'd like to
ask the Department to discuss a little bit on Page 8-63 where they deleted, recognizing many
residents depend upon the region's natural environment it is essential to ensure the sustainability
of these resources as well as the Hawaiian's lifestyle in the area's residents.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair, before we do that.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just so that we don't get confused, this correspondence was not
from the Mayor, it's actually from Mr. Spence transmitted via the Mayor.
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just so that we've had this all this time and all of a sudden,
Mr. Couch decides to put that in and I don't want the public to get confused. This was
communication that is transferred from Mr. Spence through the Mayor to us.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Planning? Please, Mr. Summers.
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. This language that was brought on the 16 th was originally in the plan that
the Staff thought that with the revisions we had addressed it, but in hearing the testimony, Staff
would support including this language back in. I think when you read it carefully, it does have a
very unique purpose that is intrinsic to the quality of life in that area.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, so I move to include that language probably whatever makes
most grammatical sense, but I think after the additional language that it intended to replace or
intended to replace it.
CHAIR BAISA: Could you state that just for the benefit of everybody.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: I move to add the. . .or re-add the deleted language that starts with
"recognizing" and ends with "residents" at the end of the section or the section that was added on
Page 8-63 under environmental protection.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: Second the motion.
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CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino [sic]. Any further
discussion? Seeing none, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, again with some discussion at the testimony, there was some
concern on Page 8-62, changing the word. . .it deleted the word "threats" and added the word
"challenges". I would like to add. . .I would like to move to add back the word "threats" and so
the language would be, "the major land use challenges and/or threats and opportunities include"
and that's on page 8-62 underneath Challenges and Opportunities, first paragraph.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Before you go on, would Mr. Couch be agreeable to, "major land
use for threats or challenges and opportunities"?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Sure, sure.
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I mean instead of "and/or" just and, "or". I think that would cover
it with what the intent was meant to be.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you. Mr. Couch, okay?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: No problem.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay.
MS. HAMMAN: I'm sorry can you repeat that for Staff?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah, "the major land use challenges or threats and opportunities include".
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Further discussion? Mr. Couch, why "threats"?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Because it was brought up in the testimony as well. . ."threats" is a stronger
word and in some cases there are threats to the area either.. .
CHAIR BAISA: 'Cause of its fragility?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Yeah.
CHAIR BAISA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And again, grammatically correct would be "challenges, or threats, and
opportunities". Just.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Now that we have it right, grammatically.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: ... (inaudible)... And I. . .we heard the community loud and clear
when we were out there and so that. . .so the lady that came in from Hana that says we don't
listen to the communities, I beg to differ with her and anybody, because we do listen to our
communities and I think this one was loud and clear. We had what, 25, 26 testifiers and almost
all of 'em said the same thing that we wanted to make sure that the threats were not eliminated,
the word "threats" so I'm all for that. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Further comments? Seeing none, all those in favor, say,
"aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members excused.
AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.

VOTE:

NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.

CHAIR BAISA: Any further additions or corrections to the text? Planning, we okay?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. There was a lot of discussion about the term "meaningful" when we
attended -CHAIR BAISA: Oh my God. . .(laughter).
MR. SUMMERS: --the meeting on 8/16 111 ?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. That's right.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you for reminding us.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: What page?
CHAIR BAISA: It's "meaningful".
MR. SUMMERS: Eight - sixty-three on the Ramseyered version.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
MR. SUMMERS: That's the fifth paragraph.
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CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'd like to move to put back the word "meaningful" employment
because I think that they wanted. . .that came across loud and clear also. So I'd like to move to
put the word "meaningful" in front of "employment" back into the text.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: I have a motion by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Couch. Mr. Victorino, anything
else?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: No, again, this is what the community asked and I'd like to in this
case. and thank you, Mr. Summers, for reminding us 'cause that's just, that one, that's one of
them that slipped my mind. Thank you very much. So thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. We need to remember. Further discussion? All those in favor,
say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes and two Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.

CHAIR BAISA: Are there any further additions or corrections to the text? Planning Department, do we
have everything? We're okay. Alright. Members, anything else? Seeing none, all those in
favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
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CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Seven ayes and two Members excused.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: And that ends the discussion of the text. Members, we have one more item on our
agenda today and that is to discuss Chapter 10, which is the Monitoring and Evaluation Chapter
and you'll find that in your books. It's under a tab, Monitoring and Evaluation, and there's
several pages. We have not received any recommendations or for changes from the Planning
Department. Chair will give them one last chance, if you'd like to make any comments.
Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: Excuse me. Thank you. This Chapter in accordance with MCC 2.80B provides the
overall strategy for monitoring both the implementation of the plan over time but also tracking a
core set of quality of life indicators so it provides a basis for those indicators. It provides a basis
for the development of the benchmarks over time. It does include a periodic monitoring report
that could be prepared concurrently with the status report that's called for in the ordinance. It
also provides a mechanism for periodic review and consultation with appropriate directors and
technical staff at the State and County level. It's a fairly succinct Chapter. Pretty straight
forward, we think.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you, Mr. Summers. Chair will accept a motion to approve Chapter 10.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to approve Chapter 10 in its entirety.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. The only thing that I
have is somehow menehunes wrote in the margin of my copy and it's a note I wrote. And you
pretty much tried to address it, Mr. Summers, was when would this monitoring program be done.
So I think you pretty much answered that. And that was the only question that I had. Anybody
else?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, I'm sorry. I do have a question about and this was brought
up by one of the testifiers, again, about the transit corridors, you know, where would that fit in?
`Cause we've gone through all the plans and never really once was that really brought up. I
mean, we got greenways, beltways, this and that. But I just wanted to know where that's gonna
fall in this context. 'Cause we're at 10, now I know we going back to review but where does that
fall into this context?
CHAIR BAISA: I'll have Ms. Hamman answer that. We are working on the scheduling a meeting to
discuss those. Ms. Hamman?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Oh. . .I'm sorry.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Point of order, Madam Chair, can I have a short recess real quick, please.
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, one minute, please. Meeting's in recess. . . (Ravel).. .
RECESS:

10:38 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:39 a.m.

CHAIR BAISA: . . . (gavel). . . Will the meeting please come back to order. Okay. We're discussing
Chapter 10 and I understand, Ms. Hamman, you're gonna answer the question that by
Mr. Victorino in regards to transit corridors.
MS. HAMMAN: Yes, thank you, Madam Chair. My understanding is that the Committee will be
taking up the reference maps that are contained in the introduction and then Chapters 1 through 7
and that the issue of transit corridors relates to Map 6 to one of the reference maps. And I
believe it's the Chair's intent to schedule that for discussion on September 10 th . In fact. we've
posted an agenda.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Just so long as the public hears and that's fine. Thank you,
Madam Chair.
CHAIR BAISA: And thank you, Mr. Victorino, for bringing it up. I'm sure others have the same
question. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. We did have a testifier come up and talk about
numbers on Table 10 - 2. I just was curious to the Department's response to his request for us
putting in baseline numbers.
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MR. SPENCE: Madam Chair?
CHAIR BAISA: Yes, Mr. Spence. Go proceed.
MR. SPENCE: My understanding of the comment that we have like baseline numbers. this is the
starting point; this is from where we start monitoring. In order to come up with that for. . .I don't
disagree with the concept. Perhaps we could do that as a part of when we start to implement this
plan independently of this particular document, but the. . .to come up with baseline numbers
right now, we would probably be discussing this Chapter for another three or four months. So as
it is, if this Committee adopts this Table as it is, as a part of our monitoring at the Planning
Department's monitoring, we will develop the baseline numbers and be able to report those.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And I think Madam Chair that is, talked about it on Page 10 - 2, where it says
"Benchmarks to Measure Progress".
CHAIR BAISA: Correct.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: And it says right in there, "benchmarks will be developed for major proposed
programs". So I just wanted to see what the Department's response was to that.
CHAIR BAISA: Thank you very much. I think those were very good comments and we will need
numbers 'cause you can't measure if you have nothing to measure against.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah. agreed.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Planning, I understand you have one small request.
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. Just a small suggestion on Page 10 - 4, under the section on Monitoring
Report. If you look at the last sentence, we're using a term called the General Plan Evaluation
Report and that really is the Monitoring Report and I think it's confusing so -CHAIR BAISA: Change its name?
MR. SUMMERS: --change its name to "Monitoring Report".
CHAIR BAISA: Do we need a motion for that Ms. Hamman?
MS. HAMMAN: I'm sorry, if Staff can just clarify. Is it. . .it's changing the name "Monitoring
Report"?
CHAIR BAISA: Changing the name of the report from "General Plan Evaluation Report" to "General
Plan Monitoring Report".
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MS. HAMMAN: I think it would be cleaner if we just go ahead and have a motion.
CHAIR BAISA: Okay. Chair will entertain a motion.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I move to change the name "General Plan Evaluation Report"
on Page 10 - 4, the last sentence to "General Plan Monitoring Report".
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second.
CHAIR BAISA: We have a motion by Mr. Couch, seconded by Mr. Victorino. Further Discussion?
Seeing none, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Chair will mark it six ayes and three Members excused and that
includes Member White, Hokama, and Mateo.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, and Victorino.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama, Mateo, and White.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR BAISA: Any further comments on Chapter 10? Yes, Mr. Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just one comment. I guess Monitoring Report is just basically
giving out reports and I was looking at the back section in regards to Goals Association. In
regards to Goals Association, if would not meeting any of the objectives is there like an action
plan, what we gonna do to attain that goal?
CHAIR BAISA: Planning, if you could answer Mr. Pontanilla. Mr. Summers?
MR. SUMMERS: I think that's the idea is it would allow us and these are quality of life indicators in 10
- 2, that would allow us over time to analyze how we're progressing to see if the policy structure
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that we've identified is appropriate. It can also help to inform other General Plan Update
documents so it's a very useful tool.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. So as far as anything that we need to do extra then it
would be brought forward?
MR. SUMMERS: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: Further questions? Seeing none, all those in favor, say, "aye".
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. Chair marks it seven ayes, two Members excused,
Member Mateo and Member Hokama.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there anything further in regard to Chapter 10? Seeing none, all those in favor, say
"aye"? [sic]
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER WHITE: I think it's.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Opposed, no? Motion carries. We have seven ayes, two Members excused.
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Baisa, Vice-Chair Couch, and Councilmembers
Carroll, Cochran, Pontanilla, Victorino, and White.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmembers Hokama and Mateo.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR BAISA: Is there anything else that anyone wants to bring up? Otherwise, we have completed
our agenda for today. Ms. Hamman, are we okay?
MS. HAMMAN: Yes. Madam Chair, we're okay.
CHAIR BAISA: Alrighty. Mr. Couch?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Madam Chair, I just wanted to thank Mr. Spence and especially Member
Carroll for doing the extra duty out there in Hana, because it is so far away. And thank the
testifiers in Hana for speaking up and, you know, we listened to what they had to say and they
came out in huge force unlike other places that came out one or two. They came out in huge
force so wanted to express my appreciation, especially to Mr. Carroll and Mr. Spence.
CHAIR BAISA: Chair would like to express my appreciation to all of the Members and to the public
and to the Staff and everybody who had, you know, assisting us in the review of this Island Plan.
It's a long process. We're not anywhere near through. We will still have to do cleanup. We will
produce a final draft for review and we will do that, we will review that, and we will also have
public hearing, and then this will be subject to our first and second reading. So it isn't quite
over, yet. There's still a lot of work to do and the Planning Department has a lot of work to do
incorporating all of the changes and all of the things that we've referred to them for their action.
So Chair, again, would like to thank everyone for all the work today. Mr. Couch, anything else?
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Might I request a list from the Department. I know we went through, 1 mean,
every Chapter it says, okay, we'll get this on cleanup, we'll get this on cleanup. Is there a list
that we can get and study before our September 10 th meeting? 'Cause I'm assuming.. .
CHAIR BAISA: Well we won't be doing cleanup on September 10 th . We are doing the transit corridors
and maps.
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VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Oh. I'm sorry. Before our cleanup meeting.
CHAIR BAISA: No, we're not ready for cleanup, yet, and I've been asked by the public exactly when
that's gonna happen, and I'm sorry but until I can get a signal from the Planning Department that
they're ready. we have dates set aside for the General Plan Committee to meet. but what those
agendas will be beyond September 10 th , I'm sorry I cannot tell you at this time. As soon as we
ascertain that, I will work with Ms. Hamman to get the word out, not only to the Members but
also to the public, so everybody will know when. . . gonna happen when.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: But I still would like a list, if at all possible. of -CHAIR BAISA: I'm hearing.. .
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: --proposed changes that we're supposed to have.
CHAIR BAISA: I'm hearing them say they have that.
VICE-CHAIR COUCH: Okay, great. Thank you.
CHAIR BAISA: So Staff, if you could assist with that. Any further requests? Seeing none, all those in
favor...uh, we're all done. The Chair is in favor and we're going to adjourn this meeting. That
means we will not meet tomorrow. The meeting is adjourned. . . . (gavel) .. .
ADJOURN: 10:48 a.m.
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